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September 10, 2013  Village Hall

7:00 pm to 7:30 pm








Members present:  Roxanne Moore, Faye Brittan, Richard Hustad, Deb Johnson, Sandy Bibeau
Others present: Roger Sather, Chris Nelson, Jim Heller
Meeting called to order by Chairman Roxanne Moore.
Variance #100 Roger Sather
Roger Sather is requesting a variance to construct proposed new garage at 704 Idlewild Street within the 75 foot water side lot line setback. This request does not meet the zoning regulations: 300-7 Waterfront Development. G. Height, Area & Setback H. (1) Setback Exceptions.

The application states that they are asking for a setback variance for the following changes:

From the waterfront they are asking for 60 feet instead of the regulated 75 feet. For the height of the garage they are asking for 24-25 feet instead of the regulated 20 feet. They explained the hardship imposed by the zoning ordinance as a small building site. It states the unique property features that cause the hardship is the topography of the land. It also states that the proposed variance will not harm the public interest as the construction of the garage will not block any views to the surrounding properties.
Discussion was held on the building site plan, irrigation, landscaping, structure and use of the garage. Mr. Sather stated that they will maintain the natural vegetation along the shoreline and is already showing improvement after removing dead material off of the property. They also will be installing gutters. Mr. Sather does own a dwelling across the street. He is looking for more storage space and that is why he purchased the property with the intent of building a garage. 
Jim Heller, neighbor to the property stated he had no objection to the construction of a garage. He was not concerned on the additional height request as the proposed garage will be partially built into a hill and it will not block his view.

The Planning Commission approved a Conditional Use Permit to allow Mr. Sather to construct a garage without a dwelling today September 10th, 2013. 

The Zoning Board of Appeals approved a Variance to the previous owner at 704 Idlewild Street for the purpose of constructing a garage. The approval date was May 11, 2010. The previous owner did not build the garage and the Variance expired. 

Motion by Deb Johnson to approve Variance #100 Roger Sather to construct a garage no taller than 25 feet within a 60 foot water side lot line setback at 704 Idlewild Street. Seconded by Sandy Bibeau. On roll call all vote yes. Carried.

Motion to adjourn by Richard Hustad.  Seconded by Deb Johnson.  Carried.
Lori Duncan, Village Clerk
